
HEADTEACHER BULLETIN
Dear Parents/Carers,

As we enter the final three weeks of the school year, we at last have had some warm weather and
as always I would like to thank you for your support in meeting our summer uniform expectations.  
Through the warmth students have been working hard and have been completing their
performance assessments over the last few weeks.  These will continue for KS3 students into next
week.  We look forward to sharing with you your child’s second and final progress report for the
academic year.  In the recent parental survey, it came through clearly that you appreciate the
information that the reports provide about your child’s progress in each of their subjects.  The
reports will be sent home with your child in the final week of the term.
Last week we said goodbye to the Year 11 students with an emotional whole school walkout
following a leavers assembly.  We look forward to seeing them again at the Prom on the 5th of July.
The Year 10 students undertake their work experience week from  
Monday and we cannot wait to here about
their experiences when they return.  
We have lots of great events taking place
over the next few weeks for all of our year 
groups.  These include our final enrichment 
day of the academic year, our end of year 
reward trips and our favourite event, 
the celebration assemblies.
I will be writing to parents/carers in the
penultimate week of the term to share 
details around the iPad return process and 
the final day arrangements.
Finally, we welcome our 98 Year 6 students to
KSS next week for our transition week.  We cannot
wait to meet our new intake.

Yours faithfully,
Mr S Frost

Upcoming Events:

Monday 1.7.24 - Year 10 Work Experience Begins
Monday 1.7.24 - Year 6 Transition Week Begins

Friday 5.7.24 - Year 11 Prom
Friday 12.7.24 - Summer Reward Trips
Tuesday 16.7.24 - Student iPad Return

Wednesday 17.7.24 - Headteacher Reward Lunch
Friday 19.7.24 - Non Uniform Day and Celebration

Assemblies

T H E  K I D S G R O V E
S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L

Friday 28.6.24                                                    Follow us @ https://www.facebook.com/KidsgroveSecondary
             

https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/


Myself and Mrs Postlethwaite had the great pleasure of interviewing eight Year 10
students for the positions of Head Students and Senior Prefects.
We were blown away by the letters that were written, the interviews themselves and
how the students held themselves in what is a formal process.

We are delighted to announce that the following students have been selected:

Alfie and Lilly - Head Students
Josh, Nevaeh, Aveah - Deputy Head Students
Holly and Carmella - Senior Prefects
Emily - Head of Student Welfare

We are looking forward to working with our new leadership team in 2024-2025.

Head Students 2024-2025



As part of the National ‘Thank a Teacher Day’, the school was asked to nominate
teachers who go above and beyond in their support of our students.
Coincidentally Ms Potts was nominated by Mr Frost and Mrs Postlethwaite for the
'Unsung Hero' award.  
We are delighted to share that Ms Potts has been recognised for everything that
she does to support our students and their families.  A much deserved national
accolade for a much valued member of the KSS team. #proudtobeKSS.

National Teacher Award





Attendance



Positive Recognition
Please look out for students wearing our #PositiveRecognition stickers which are a part of
our positive recognition toolkit at Kidsgrove Secondary School. 

The idea is so simple.  Students are given the sticker for going ‘above and beyond’ or for
doing something that is worthy of lots of praise. When staff see these stickers, they ask
students how they got them, giving the student the opportunity to explain what they’ve
done and get more praise from multiple people. #ProudtobeKSS



Summer Reward Trip



iPad Upgrade - 2024-2025

We are excited to share that over the summer break, the student iPads will be
replaced by brand new 10th generation devices.  I will write to all parents/carers
to formally announce the arrangements for the iPad return towards the end of
term but I wanted to share this exciting news.

We cannot wait to see how the students will use these devices to maximise their
learning even further.
The new devices will coincide with a new app that will be central to student
progress in September.  This app is called ‘Showbie‘ and it is a brilliant digital
workbook that will enhance student independance.

Exciting times ahead @ KSS.





Wow what a day, the weather was great and the students excelled.
We had a 80% participation from students, which is a fantastic achievement
at Northwood Stadium for our annual sports day last Monday.
Well done to all of the competitors; you really demonstrated our core values
tremendously; in particular resilience, leadership and communication.
A special thank you goes to Mr Mark Bright, who took time to visit us from his
London home and present the winning trophies.  
Congratulations to Bridgewater house, who won the overall sports day trophy.

 

Sports Day 2024



Sports Day 2024



Sports Day 2024



Sports Day 2024



Sports Day 2024





Thirty year 7 and 8 students took part in a two day residential at a Wilderness
Camp near Stone in June. Upon arrival, we were welcomed by the team- given a
tour and shown our campsite. After unpacking and having lunch, we went on a
wild walk- paddling in the river, climbing over trees and scrambling up a bank.
We then learnt how to make a shelter out of basic material,and built fires nearby
using wood from the forest and flints.  Students spent some downtime playing
outside, then we had dinner and pudding in the canteen. After dinner we had a
huge campfire and hot chocolate. We camped in bell tents, although students
didn’t manage to fall asleep until close to midnight.  

The next morning, lots of children woke up with the sun, and were already tired by
breakfast! We kept busy with climbing and abseiling, coached by Scout leaders.
After lunch we returned to school. The students were very excited to have their
phones back on the return coach journey!

Year 7 and 8 Scout Camp
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Year 7 and 8 Scout Camp



Attendance



Attendance



Below are the House totals for the year so far…

Following Sports Day the points table has really started to heat up!
We only have three weeks left and its all to play for..

 

House Update



Physical Education

Wednesday

Thursday

Friday

Multisports club

GCSE Revision Club

Tuesday Y7/ 8 Football

Y10 & 11  Fitness  Club

Y10 & 11 Football
Trampolining (all years) 

Please see a member of the PE department for
further details about these sessions.




